
Hands of the Cause of God: 
 Rahmatu'llah Muhajir: 
 

During the visit of Dr. Muhajir in 1972 to Barbados, I was in the throes of deciding if I wanted to or 

could make the Pilgrimage to Israel that I had applied for only months ago. 

 

After hearing this, He then proceeded to turn my life around by insisting that in connection with my 

Pilgrimage, I should make a teaching trip around the World.  

 

But this is not the forum for the resulting stories of my Global Teaching Trip.  

 

Joyce Olinga has made a DVD containing all of the stories from this trip. She has done an amazing 

job both of editing and including photos. 

 

It can be obtained from her web site: 

 
As many of you know Pat Paccassi is a long-time pioneer and a dear friend from my years of pioneering in the Caribbean.  

In 2011, it was my honor to video tape Pat during my visit to St Lucia as she wanted to leave something for her family and 

Baha’is there. Once I began to edit, I became so inspired and moved that I felt compelled to make it a documentary available 

for the whole world. Thus, her interview is tightly edited with photos from her life and journey, photos of my trips to Uganda 

and the Caribbean as well as other contributors. This video shares a glimpse of what it was like to pioneer and travel teach in 

the 70's.  

 

The documentary has now successfully passed the U.S. Baha'i Reviewing Committee and can be offered for sale for $15. 

including US shipping from Olinga Productions, P.O. Box 14232, Maryland Hts, Mo 63043. 

 

"Pat delightfully shares her early pioneering days and incredible journey to 14 countries with her unique sense of humor, 

boundless faith, unwavering courage and love of Bahá'u'lláh. 

 

Baha’is throughout the Caribbean and many parts of the world will get to see many sites and gatherings including priceless 

photos of the Houses of The Báb and Bahá'u'lláh. In addition, Mrs. Paccassi, like Bahá'í pioneers in the 1970's, was blessed 

with having personal experiences and guidance from Hands of the Cause of God. 

 

How grateful I am to have produced this precious glimpse of our Bahá'í history and may it inspire you as well to share the Glad 

Tidings that the Promised One has come!”"  

 

With Caribbean waves of love and happiness, 

 

Joyce Olinga 

OlingaProductions@mac.com 

https://www.facebook.com/photo.php?fbid=4608185967214&set=a.1347480771622.190938.1369390338&type=1&relevant_count=1

